
Board of Parole Proceedings 

ATTN: Pre-Processing CORRESPONDENCE P.O. Box 4036 

Sacramento, CA 95812-4036 

Subject: Inmate Raul Higgins P29949 

Prison: California State Prison – San Quentin 

Parole Hearing Date: May 30th, 2019 8:30am 

 

To the Board of Parole: 

 

I am Wendy Nacamu, Aunt of Carolyn’s grandchildren,  sister-in-law to Tim Bolger and Robin Bolger’s sister.  I am writing 

this because I am afraid. I am afraid for everyones safety. I am a single woman, this inmates prey. He should not be 

released because he has showed a pattern of behavior that is dangerous to women. I am a school teacher. He has also 

admitted endangering dozens of others after taking Carolyn’s life, in his fit of rage. I believe this type of person cannot be 

rehabilitated to be released.  

 

The grief he has caused is obvious. The Bolger family has persevered day after day, year after year. The effects of the 

inmates actions are a part of our family gatherings. His disregard for anyone but himself is dangerous. I would like my 

extended Bolger family, niece and nephew, my sister, and our parents to heal from the trauma this murderer is responsible 

for. I ask he continues rehabilitation in prison with the maximum time set by the law for a possible parole hearing.  

 

Thank you for your time,  

Wendy Nacamu  

 

 


